PretiFlaherty

Brian M Quirk

Attorney at Law

January 5, 2007

Will Delker, Esq.
Senior Assistant Attorney General
Department of Justice
33 Capitol Street
Concord, NH 03301

Re: Reports Made by the Diocese to the Office of the Attorney General

Dear Will:

Please find enclosed the reconciliation report for the fourth quarter of 2006. Previously, I have filed these reports with Ann Larney. Due to her departure from the Attorney General's Office, I have directed the report to your attention with a copy to Paul Brodeur.

The report documents all reports of sexual abuse of a minor by Church personnel that have been received by the Diocese of Manchester and forwarded by the Diocese to the Attorney General's Office in accordance with the December 2002 agreement.

After your office compares its records to the enclosed report, please have a representative of your office sign the form to acknowledge consistency in the records and return the form to me, or contact me with any questions.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

Brian M. Quirk

BMQ:mdr Enclosure

cc: Paul E. Brodeur, Senior Investigator

1188207.1